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MINUTES

Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners
Fidalgo Pool and Fitness Center
Thursday, October 19, 2017, 5:30 p.m.
CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m.
Commissioners Present: Christine Mathes, Mel Larsen, David Way, Andrew Olson, Jeremy McNett                       
Commissioners Absent:   None
Staff Present:  Executive Director Mitch Everton, Carla Bigelow, Jason Hunter, John Little
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
· The Regular Board of Commissioners Meeting Minutes for September 21, 2017 were approved (Way, Mathes).  

APPROVAL OF VOUCHER(S)

Vouchers were approved for payment.

PUBLIC COMMENTS/CORRESPONDENCE
None. 
DIRECTOR/MANAGER/COMMITTEE REPORTS

Reports were reviewed.  Additional detail was provided on new hires, budget process, web site redesign, school district and PT partnerships, Child Watch, installation of a camera system, and formation of a Citizens Advisory Committee—all Commissioners were invited to attend as observers at the first meeting (10/15 @ 5:30).
Financials

September financial reports were reviewed.  
Old Business 
The architects gave a dual presentation.  The first piece was an overview of design elements, with an audience Q&A.  The second piece was a preview of a community presentation, which included the design elements, along with project context.  Everton then gave a follow-up presentation to the Commissioners re:  operational cash flows.  It was agreed that a meeting needs to be scheduled with Counsilman Hunsaker to get a clearer view of potential revenues and expenses emerging from a new pool facility.
Comm. Mathes reviewed the painting quote received back from Wahlquist, in follow-up from the previous meeting.  It was agreed that FPFC should move forward with the work (5/0), at a cost not-to-exceed $4,145.  Comm. Mathes will coordinate with the contractor.

It was agreed that ED Everton and Comm. Larsen will work to install a camera system in the public areas of the pool, excluding the pool itself.  It was estimated by Comm. Larsen that related costs will not be material. (5/0)

 New Business
A 2018 budget draft was presented and discussed.  This will be reviewed again at the November meeting.  The Commissioners will bring back any questions for further clarification.  The budget will be filed with the county by 11/30.
The web site upgrade was discussed and agreed upon.  Contractors will be a photographer (Jon Perez) and a web design firm (Westward Design).
ADJOURN

MOTION: A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.
The next regular meeting is scheduled for Thursday, November 16, 2017, 5:30 p.m. at Fidalgo Pool and Fitness Center conference room. 
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